
 
 

 
October 19, 2023 
 
Mr. R. J. Podeschi 
Dean - Tabor School of Business 
Millikin University 
1184 West Main Street 
Decatur, IL 62522 
 
Dear Mr. Podeschi, 
 
The Baccalaureate/Graduate Degree Board of Commissioners met on September 26th, 2023, and 
reviewed your Quality Assurance Report. After review, the board voted to accept the report with Notes 
and Conditions. The Board provided the following comments: 
 
Place a Condition on Criterion 5.2 - requires at least 70% of graduate level courses to be taught by 
doctorate degree faculty. While the university continues to meet this goal, the 70% threshold has not 
been met, as they are just shy of 40%.  
 
Place a Note on Criterion 3.3 - there are only two data sets available for the goals, as opposed to the 
three to five required.  
 
Place Notes on Criteria 4.1, 4.2, and 4.3 - not every program was included in the assessment. Every 
program should be evaluated.  
 
Place a Note on Criterion 6.1 -  the law CPC does not meet the minimum requirements of 30 hours. 
 
Your reaffirmation self-study is due 7/15/2025 with site visit in fall 2025. Please contact Dr. Melanie 
Hicks at 434-592-3723, or by e-mail at mhicks@liberty.edu with any questions or concerns.  
 
We hope to see you at the Annual Conference June 27-30, 2024. For more information on the 
conference including its location and host hotel, please see www.acbsp.org.  
 
  

mailto:mhicks@liberty.edu
http://www.acbsp.org/


ACBSP is looking forward to our continued relationship with Millikin University. Thank you for providing 
quality business programs for your students. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Steve Parscale, Ph.D. 
Chief Accreditation Officer 
 
 
Cc:  Michael Osei, Assistant Professor - Economics 

Dr. Melanie Hicks, Baccalaureate/Graduate Degree Board of Commissioners 


